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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE

A-00122208


July 11, 2013
HARRISBURG CITY CAB INC

1601 PAXTON ST

HARRISBURG  PA  17104

In Re:  Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission

v.
Harrisburg City Cab, Inc.
Docket No.:  C-2013-2346709
Dear Respondent:  



On March 8, 2013, the Bureau of Investigation and Enforcement instituted a complaint against Harrisburg City Cab, Inc., (respondent), alleging that respondent violated 52 Pa. Code §§29.314(d) by operating a vehicle more than 8 model years old without obtaining a waiver of regulations, in that it failed to observe, obey and comply with a Commission regulation or order, and the terms and conditions thereof.

Respondent was duly notified that, if no answer was filed within twenty (20) days from the date of service of the complaint, that either admitted or failed to deny the allegations of the complaint, the penalty would be imposed.  



The complaint and notice were served on respondent on March 12, 2013; and to date, more than twenty (20) days later, no response has been received from respondent.   


Therefore, the allegations in the complaint are admitted and the complaint is sustained.  


Respondent, within twenty (20) days from the date of the service of this letter, shall pay a fine of five hundred dollars ($500.00) by certified check or money order payable to the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania and mailed to the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission at P.O. Box 3265, Harrisburg, PA 17105‑3265, as provided in the Public Utility Code, 66 Pa. C.S. §§3301 and 3315, shall cease and desist from further violations of the Public Utility Code, 66 Pa. C.S. §§101, et seq., and the Regulations of this Commission, 52 Pa. Code §§1.1, et seq.  
If Respondent disagrees with this determination, Respondent may file an appeal to the Commission pursuant to 52 Pa. Code §5.44.
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Very truly yours,








Rosemary Chiavetta







Secretary
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